
 

O-Pinion 
Owatonna, Minnesota 

 
 

ROTARY:  MAKING A DIFFERENCE 
 

Meeting each Monday 12:10 p.m. – Owatonna Country Club 
Four way test: 1) Is it the truth? 2) Is it fair to all concerned?;  

3) Will it build good will and better friendships? 4) Will it be beneficial to all concerned? 

                                                                     OFFICERS 
KEITH HILLER: President  Ryan GILLESPIE, President Elect 
SHANE SATTLER/DIANE HOLLAND Secretary JIM BRUNNER Treasurer 
MARK FRITSCH Past President 

FACEBOOK PAGE: www.facebook.com/RotaryClubofOwatonna 
BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

Shane Sattler 
Stephanie Olson 
Keith Hiller 
Todd Hale 

Roger Warehime 
Mark Fritsch 
Dave Effertz 
 

Loren Olson 
Corey Mednsink 
Diane Holland 
Scott Limberg 

Jim Brunner 
Ryan Gillespie 
Traci Schimek 

    
    

 
 

AREA MEETING PLACES & TIMES 
Austin 
Janesville 
Owatonna Early Edition 
Rochester Risers 
Red Wing 
Faribault 
Greater Mankato 

Mondays 
Thursdays 
Wednesdays 
Tuesdays 
Tuesdays 
Wednesdays 
Wednesdays 

Noon 
Noon 
7 AM 
7 AM 
Noon 
Noon 
11:55  

Holiday Inn 
Purple Goose Eatery 
Owatonna Fire Hall 
Hilton Garden Inn 
St. James Hotel 
Bernie’s Grill 
Courtyard by Mariott 

Winona 
Northfield 
Great Rochester 
Rochester 
Waseca 
Albert Lea 
 

Wednesdays 
Thursdays 
Wednesdays 
Thursdays 
Thursdays 
Wednesdays 
 

Noon 
12:15  
12:10 
11:30 
Noon 
Noon 

Westfield Golf Club 
United Methodist Ch. 
Double Tree Hotel 
Holiday Inn 
Miller/Armstrong  
Wedgewood Cove  
 
 

 

UPCOMING PROGRAMS 
July 10: Nancy Ness, Director, Steele County Food Shelf and new officer inductions 
July 17: Becca Sattler, returning outbound student from Columbia 
July 24: Amanda Pederson, Breath of Hope Lung Foundation 
July 31: Chase Smith, returning Outbound student from Japan 
August 7: Preview of 2017 Steele County Free Fair: Jim Gleason 
August 14: Ian Rubish, returning Outbound student from Norway 
August 21: Ellen Haydon, Habitat for Humanity 
August 28: Andrea Gaffke, “Safe & Sober in Schools” 
September 4: No meeting…Labor Day 
September 11: Brad Meier “School to Work” plus Mike Jensen: Preview of Culturfest 
September 18: United Way 
September 25: Dave Beaver, Manager, Owatonna Airport 
October 2: Visit from District Governor, Kyle Haugen 
October 9: Little Theatre of Owatonna: “How a Production Comes Together 
October 16: Patrick Mader, author of “Minnesota Gold” 

      
 



 

ROTARY O’PINION 
Monday, August 21, 2017                                                                                       Editor: Todd Hale 
 
THIS WEEK: Welcome to Ellen Haydon, Director of Habitat for Humanity 
 
BIRTHDAYS: Kris Busse, Aug. 21, Chris Herzog, Aug. 27 
IN-BOUND EXCHANGE STUDENT: Jeff, South Africa 
 
ROTARY NOTES 
The Early Edition ROTARY Club invites you to their annual Corn Feed on Tuesday, August 29 at the 
Owatonna Eagles Club from 11 a.m.-2 p. m. Tickets will be available at the door…$9.00. Kids 6 and under eat 
free. Proceeds benefit the Patriot Skies 4th of July fireworks, Kindergarten Book Donation and the Dolly Parton 
Imagination Library projects. 
 
Nominations are being taken for this year’s Paul Harris/Vern White Award, which recognizes a non-
ROTARIAN whose life and actions exemplify the spirit of the motto, “Service Above Self” and exhibits the 
characteristics that represent the values of the 4-Way Test. Submission forms are available from ROTARIAN 
Roger Wareheim. Deadline for submissions is September 15. 
 
The fair is over for this year. What will happen now in planning for next year? The fair board will gather tonight 
for dinner and briefly discuss how the fair went and items that need attending to for next year’s fair. Next year 
will mark the 100th anniversary of the fairgrounds in the present location. The theme for next year’s fair is “It’s 
a Century Scene in 2018”. Dates of next year’s fair will be August 14-19. 
 
Did you know? Fruits may be better for you than veggies. People always say to eat your vegetables, but if you 
look at all the scientific data on long-term health and preventing chronic diseases, fruits have a slightly stronger 
protective effect than veggies. 
 
ROTARIANS are invited to a good old-fashioned hoedown this Saturday at the History Center. Pulled pork 
sandwiches served from 5:30 to 7:00. Tickets are $15.00…children six and under free. 
 
A BIT OF ROTARY HISTORY” 1980 marked the year ROTARY INTERNATIONAL voted to extend 
membership to women. Owatonna inducted its first women members in 1987 including Betsy Lindgren and 
Sabra Otteson. Sabra was the first third generation family to become a ROTARIAN at the Owatonna Club. Her 
grandfather, E.K. Whiting was a charter member of the club. 
 
So anyway: Jacob, age 92, and Rebecca, age 89, living in Miami, are all excited about their decision to get 
married. They go for a stroll to discuss the wedding, and on the way they pass a drugstore. Jacob suggests they 
go in and addresses the owner behind the counter. “We’re about to get married. Do you sell heart medication?” 
Pharmacist: “Of course we do”. Jacob: “How about medicine for circulation?” Pharmacist: “All kinds”. Jacob: 
“Medicine for rheumatism?” Pharmacist: “Definitely”. Jacob: How about suppositories?” “You bet!” Jacob: 
Medicine for memory problems, arthritis and Alzheimer’s?” Pharmacist: “Yes, a large variety…the works.” 
Jacob: “What about vitamins, sleeping pills, Geritol, antidotes for Parkinson’s disease”? “Pharmacist: 
“Absolutely”. Jacob: “You sell wheelchairs and walkers and canes?” Pharmacist: “All speeds and sizes”. Jacob: 
“Adult diapers?” Pharmacist: “Sure” Jacob: “We’d like to use this store as our Bridal Registry.” 
 
HAVE A GREAT ROTARY WEEK! 
 


